

Bradwell C E (C) Infant School

Bradwell Hope Valley S33 9HJ

Headteacher: Mr Geoff Wharton Phone: 01433 620409

e-mail: info @bradwell-inf.derbyshire.sch.uk www.bradwellinfantschool.co.uk

With faith, we care, share and learn together.

Tuesday 17th March 2020

Dear Parents & Carers

As you are aware we face a huge challenge with Coronavirus and are only at the beginning of what could turn into a long period of uncertainty. With this in mind and taking into account the latest guidance on social distancing, public events and limiting the spread of the illness, we have to inform you of the following disappointing consequences:

- Our Easter Service and Easter Fair on 1st April is cancelled.
- The FOBS Easter Raffle is cancelled, please return any money paid so far to the ticket purchaser. Please destroy any tickets you have left. Any prizes will be carried over to a future raffle. Thank you for your patience.

School remains open at the moment, but this may change as national advice is updated. The staff are meeting after school to plan the best way to provide work to do at home should school have to close in the future. The best way to stay informed is likely to be our school website, which we will update as frequently as we can.

Thank you for your assistance this morning as the children arrived in school. The children were all very sensible. They hung up their coats, changed their books, put book-bags in trays and washed their hands in a very mature and responsible manner. We have washed hands frequently during the school day.

Please remember that if anyone in your household displays symptoms, all the household needs to self-isolate for 14 days. Please keep school informed of any illness or reason for absence.

Finally, thank you for your co-operation and understanding in keeping yourselves and the local community safe at this worrying time.

As always, if you need a chat about anything at all, please let me know.

Geoff Wharton







